
KNOW YOUR OFFICERS: 

Grady L. Simril - President - I went to work for the East Bay Regional 
Park District August 8, 1949, as a night waterman under Walter Collins 
(Tilden Golf Course). I advanced to greenkeeper, and then under Ernie 
Hall and Lee Huang advanced to assistant superintendent. In 1969 I took 
over as superintendent. I have been a member of GCSA of Northern California 
since 1969. 
I have had all kinds of training from Dynamics of supervision to landscape 
and golf courses. I still attend all education meetings and seminars. 
I have been a member of Northern California Turfgrass Council Exposition 
Chairman for three (3) years, 1977, 1978 and 1979. 

Stanley Burgess - Vice President — I have been Superintendent at Claremont 
Country Club, Oakland for six years. Prior to that was Superintendent at 
Wilcox Oaks Golf Course^ Red Bluff for 2% years. Before that I was in 
farming and chemical sales. I have attended Cal State, Chico, Butte College 
and Merritt College. 

William H. Nigh - Secretary-Treasurer - entered the golf business in 1965 
after graduating from College of Marin. First started as a greenkeeper at 
Pasatiempo Golf Club in Santa Cruz, In 1967 temporarily took over for 
superintendent who had suffered a heart attack. One year later, when new 
management had taken over was signed to the first of a series of contracts. 
Resigned in 1977 to go to work for H. V. Carter Company. In 1978 left to 
take over Dixon Landing Golf Club, Milpitas. 
First elected to the Board in 1973. Served two terms as Director, one 
each as Secretary-Treasurer, Vice President, President, Past President. 
Elected as Secretary-Treasurer again in 1979. 

KEN'S NOTES 
We want to remind everyone that the 25<? fine for not wearing your badge 
at our meetings will be invoked. A $1.00 charge will be assessed if your 
badge is lost and has to be replaced. 
SCOOP!! Don Nauman of T & T Distributing birdied the 16th hole at Tilden 
Park; a 180 yard par 3. This was Don's first ever birdie (Editors note -
probably his last too) 
While on the subject of Tilden Park - I would like to thank East Bay 
Regional Parks and Grady Simril, California Golf and Gurdeb Singh. The 
course was in great shape, the hospitality-tops, food - excellent and what 
can you say about those waitresses! 
Bill Nigh had to rush back to Dixon Landing as they are in preparation for 


